
 
 

 
Re: Medicaid Drug List Changes starting February 1, 2025 

Dear HAP CareSource Member: 

Your health care is our priority. On February 1, 2025, there will be changes to the covered drug 
list. The drug list is also called a formulary or a list of preferred drugs. 

THE FOLLOWING DRUGS WILL BE PREFERRED STARTING FEBRUARY 1, 2025. 
Brand Name Generic Name Dose(s) Notes 

fluocinonide (cream, gel, 
ointment, solution) All doses 

Kesimpta ofatumumab 20 mg/0.4 
mL pen Prior authorization update 

OxyContin ER 
(extended 
release) 

oxycodone ER All doses Brand name only 

THE FOLLOWING DRUGS HAVE A CHANGE IN STATUS STARTING FEBRUARY 1, 
2025. 
Brand Name Generic Name Dose(s) Notes 
Zeposia ozanimod All doses Age limit update 

Roxybond oxycodone 
5 mg, 15 
mg, 30 mg 
tablet 

Prior authorization update 

What should you do? 
First, talk to your doctor. There may be other drugs on the HAP CareSource drug list that you 
can take instead. There are a few ways you and your doctor can find covered drugs: 

 • You can look on our website at HAPCareSource.com. On the Members page, go to 
Tools & Resources and click on Find My Prescriptions. 

 • Call Member Services at 1-833-230-2053 (TTY: 711).  

We are here to help you. We are open 24 hours a day, seven days a week. 

Sincerely, 

HAP CareSource 
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